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 March 22, 2017 

Secretary Thomas Price, M.D. 
Department of Health & Human Services 
200 Independence Avenue, S.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20201 

 

 

 Re : Family-Friendly Budget Cutting Suggestions for  
Wasteful Programs Administered by HHS 

Dear Secretary Price: 

 We and the many additional undersigned organizations are national groups comprised of 
families—moms, dads, and children.  Our combined membership totals hundreds of thousands of 
United States citizens, and we attend to the interests of all families nationwide.  At a crucial 
moment for federal agency waste-trimming, we respectfully write to offer some suggestions 
about how your office might save trillions of dollars in wasteful federal spending which is 
intended to help families, but which, in fact, harms them. 

 We encourage abandonment of the wasteful and poisonous “Title IV-D” program 
(authorized under the Social Security Act of 1975, 42 U.S.C. § 658(a)) administered by HHS, 
whereby the federal government redirects billions of dollars from social security funds to states.  
Title IV-D absurdly rewards states for collecting child support from broken families by paying 
localities dollar-for-dollar “matching” federal funds for each dollar collected from a child 
support debtor.  

 This “matching scheme” effectively bribes state family courts to maximize child support 
awards by re-arranging child custody between parents to impose an artificial “visitor” parent and 
“custodial” parent status.  Almost without exception, the family court designates the high-wage-
earner parent as a “visitor” who is thereafter required to pay child support to the “custodial” 
parent.  “Visitor” parents who fail to make child support payments are frequently jailed—even if 
they are unable to pay.   

 One in eight currently-incarcerated Americans is jailed because of non-payment of child 
support.  Incarcerating a non-violent parent in a draconian debtor’s prison is expensive, 
unconstitutional, and harmful to children’s well-being.  Incarceration of a non-violent parent 
suspends or extinguishes a valuable parent-child relationship.  It also prevents the imprisoned 
parent from earning income to pay child support through current employment, and inevitably 
inhibits the parent—now saddled with a criminal record—from obtaining future employment.    
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 The title IV-D program also discourages family courts from establishing fair and child-
promoting co-parenting plans. The monetary incentives favoring one “custodial” parent also 
encourages divorce, and are a major reason why 24 million American children are now growing 
up in single-parent households.  Equitable custody arrangements are the best solution to ensuring 
consistent payment of child support, and ensuring peace and financial stability for American 
families. 

 To fund, administer, and enforce the Title IV-D program, the federal government grants 
about six billion dollars each year to the states. No restrictions are imposed on how the states 
spend these funds. Not surprisingly, federal “matching” funds are rarely spent on family-
supporting programs.  Instead they are used to build up a huge “family-court industrial complex” 
made up of quack psychologists, corrupt “guardians ad litem,” and child-support bounty hunters.  
And then there are the tens of thousands of prison staff whose job it is to watch over parents 
whose only crime is an inability to pay a court-imposed support award.  If there are swamps that 
need draining, this “family-court industrial complex” built with federal funds to persecute non-
violent debtor parents should be right at the top of the list. 

 The six billion dollars in wasteful Title IV-D funds is just the tip of the iceberg. By 
accepting the provisions of Title IV-D, a state can dip into funding from TANF (Temporary 
Assistance to Needy Families—Title IV-A). This is a program which costs HHS nearly a trillion 
dollars each year.  TANF is rife with corruption.  Across the United States local “child 
protection” entities are removing healthy, happy children from “good enough” families, and 
adopting them out—all because they receive TANF incentive funds, which average $6,000 per 
child.  This “kids for cash” arrangement is simply child trafficking—funded by us, the American 
taxpayers.  

 Draining the swamp of federal Title IV-D and TANF funds will not only save trillions, it 
will also help make millions of American families great again.  It is well-known that children 
raised in single-parent households perform far worse than children from intact families.  Further, 
it is well-established that family dissolution is a significant triggering factor in depression, 
substance abuse, crime, poverty, suicide, and homicide.  Nevertheless, these federal programs 
encourage exactly such tragic outcomes.   

 Since the inception of family-focused welfare programs in the 1960s, single-parent 
families among white families have increased from 5% to 40% today.  Among African American 
families that number has skyrocketed from 20% in the 1960’s to nearly 80% today.  By 
removing the insidious incentives of governments to destroy families, you can not only save 
American taxpayers trillions of dollars, you also empower families—not crooked courts—to 
reach child-promoting arrangements that keep both parents active and involved in raising their 
children. 

 We hope you would agree with the many undersigned organizations—diverting federal 
funds away from demonstrably un-healthy “human services” which encourage family dissolution 
will greatly contribute to the health and wealth of millions of American families and children.  
Such families are better-served by support and encouragement within their communities, faith, 
families, and support networks, all of which may be funded and administered locally. 
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 Thank you for your attention, and congratulations on your successful appointment.  As 
families, the undersigned share your values of integrity, family cohesion, and independence from 
government interference.  We hope to work together to bring sanity back to federal budgeting 
priorities. 

   Sincerely, 

s/ Sebastian Doggart 
Sebastian Doggart 
President 
Families Civil Liberties 
Union, NY 
398 8th St, Ste. 8 
Brooklyn, NY 11215  
sdoggart@fclu.org 
 

 
 

s/ Colbern Stuart, J.D. 
Colbern Stuart, J.D. 
Executive Director 
California Coalition for 
Families and Children 
www.weightiermatter.com 
San Diego, CA 92101 
cole.stuart@weightiermatter.com 

s/ John J. Bautista, Jr. 
John J. Bautista, Jr.,  
C.E.O., Florida Family and 
Children Constitutional Coalition 
PO Box 4252 
Sarasota, FL 34230 
John@JohnJBautistaJr.com 
 

 

 
s/ Michelle MacDonald 
Michelle MacDonald, Esq. 
MacDonald Law Firm, LLC  
Founder & President 
Family Innocence, 
FAMILYcourt.com 
1069 South Robert Street 
West St. Paul, MN 55118 
612-554-0932 

    

 
s/ Jill Jones Soderman 
Jill Jones-Soderman 
Director, Foundation for 
Child Victims of the Family 
Courts 
275 Madison Ave., 6th flr. 
NY, NY 10016 
director@fcvfc.org 

   

 
s/ Michael J. Turpiano 
Michael J. Turpiano 
President, Save Our Heroes 
saveourheroesproject@gmail.com
10650 Culebra Rd, #104-106 
San Antonio, TX 78251

 

 
s/ Dr. Emad Tadros, M.D. 
Emad Tadros, M.D. 
Diplomate, American. 
Board of Psychiatry and 
Neurology  
4060 fourth Ave. Ste. 102 
San Diego CA 92103 
tadrosmd@gmail.com 
858-775-2122 

 
s/ Harold Rose 
Harold Rose 
Founding Member, 
California Coalition for 
Families and Children, PBC 
hr51699@gmail.com 
760-274-5203 

 
s/ Kash Jackson 
Kash Jackson 
Founder, Restoring Freedom 
Kash.jackson.restoringfreedom@
gmail.com 
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s/ Rolando Bini 
Rolando Bini 
Founder & Executive 
Director 
Parents in Action 
Rolando@parentsinaction.net 
 
 
s/ Edmund Welch 
Edmund Welch 
Founder/CEO 
Disgusted Dads 
e11d13@aol.com 

   

 
 
s/ Ginger Gentile 
Ginger Gentile 
Producer Director, 'Erasing 
Dad' (documentary film) 
gingergentile@erasingfamily.org 
 

 
s/ Dr. Nabil Guirguis 
Dr. Nabil Guirguis, M.D., 
M.S., C.R, C.P.E, F.A.S.N. 

Executive President, U.S. 
Coalition for Families and 
Children, PBC, 

Health & Care Justice 
Foundation, PBC 

1635 Fairmont Ave 
Fairmont WV 26555 
Fax 888-508-2898 

      
 
 

s/ Dennis Lagares, Jr. 
Dennis Lagares, Jr. 
Executive Director, 
Missouri Coalition For 
Families and Children 
401 Rosenthal  
Lebanon Mo. 65536 
dlagaresjr25@gmail.com 

 
s/ Gilbert T. Tso 
Gilbert T. Tso 
Exec. Chair, Colorado Affiliate - 
National Parents Organization 
gilberttso@nationalparentsorganization.org 

PO Box 270760  
Boston, MA 02127 
617-542-9300 
& 
4255 Kittredge Street, Ste. 922 
Denver, CO 80239 
312-339-1968 

 
 
 
 
 
s/ Laura Bouma 
Laura Bouma, B.S., M.S. 
FCLU—Maryland and WV 
Coalition 
91 Elm Street 
Harpers Ferry, WV 25425 
443-538-7093 
laura.bouma1@gmail.com 

 
s/ Joseph Tremblay 
Joseph Tremblay 
Founder, Family Law 
Reform Now 
nomorecorruption2016@gmail.com 
 
 
 

s/ William Todd Overcash 

Wm. Todd Overcash, M.D. 
14311 SE 128th St 
Ocklawaha, FL 32179 
352-812-8819 
Woverc7507@aol.com 

 
s/ Carla Hill 
Carla Hill 
chilldesigner@gmail.com 
12368 Carmel Ctry. Dr. 208 
San Diego CA 92130 

 

s/ Harry Crouch 
Harry Crouch 
President, National 
Coalition For Men 
932 C Street, Suite B 
San Diego, Ca 92101 
president@ncfm.org 
619-231-1909 

 
s/ Joan T. Kloth-Zanard 
Joan T. Kloth-Zanard, MFT, 
GAL, ADA Advocate, RSS, ABI 
& LC 
Exec. Director and Founder 
PAS Intervention (nonprofit) 
www.pas-intervention.org 
PASIntervention@aol.com 
Joan@pas-intervention.com 
203-770-0318 cell/work 
 
s/ Marina Ginn 
Marina Ginn 
Texas Association for Children 
and Families (TACF) 
texaschildrenandfamilies@gmail.com
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s/ Phillip Hendrix 
Phillip Hendrix 
Founder & Executive 
Director, Colorado 
Children’s Center 
phillip@covenantcounselors.com 
 

 
s/ Damon A Duval. 
Damon A. Duval 
damon.voltaire@gmail.com
2461 Santa Monica Blvd. 
#801 
Santa Monica, CA 
Tel.: 310 740 7185 

 
s/ John Mark Hentges 
THE PEOPLES BRANCH 
& Pro Se Alliance 
P.O. Box 301 
Madison Lake, MN 56063 

 
cc: President Donald J. Trump 
 Vice President Michael Pence 
 OMB Director Mick Mulvaney  
 Senate Appropriations Committee Members 
 House Appropriations Committee Members 


